WALLINGTON STANDARD
Tuesday 3rd May 2014
Hundreds March On Town Hall

Reported by Hilary Frost
YESTERDAY, police closed roads around the centre of town as hundreds of people, young and old alike, converged on Wallington Town Hall for a demonstration concerning the closure of Fryer Street Swimming Pool.  

It is alleged that the 
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Mrs Lois Taylor – ex lifeguard at Fryer Street Pool

protest was arranged by Mrs Lois Taylor (ex-lifeguard at Fryer Street Leisure Centre) specifically for this time in order to coincide with a council meeting - discussing the future of the pool.  It is reported that the pool, which has now been closed for nearly six months, was in desperate need of refurbishment.  Mr Cox, Wallington Councillor, reported that the final straw came when the heating system failed and the pool could no longer be used.  It is believed that members of Wallington Council discussed options concerning the re-opening of the pool but came to the conclusion that it would simply cost too much public money to restore.

Astonishingly, witnesses to the demonstration say it was peaceful, though noisy.  A police spokeswoman told reporters last night, “I cannot remember ever seeing such a big protest in the town.  Luckily, all members of the public behaved in a sensible manner and the police did not need to intervene once.” 
[image: image2.png]


It was estimated that nearly one thousand people marched from the main car park (opposite Asda, on Clough Street), carrying 

Mrs Heather Painter – Chairperson of the Residents’ Association

banners and shouting protests.  It is claimed that protests reached a 
peak when news leaked from the council meeting - inside the council chamber - that no

decision had  been reached again and the matter would be discussed again at next month’s meeting.
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Mrs Heather painter, chairperson of the Residents’ Association, addressed the crowd and to loud cheers promised that the fight to save the pool would go on.  Local schools have 
Local children playing in Fryer Street Pool in August 2013
promised to continue the fight, also, as they say that the pool was an excellent facility and provided opportunities for children to learn how to swim.  Nancy Myres, age 9, from Spring Lane School told us, “When I heard about the closure of the swimming pool, I was upset; my friends and I learnt how to swim there and I was about to take my bronze swimming award.”

If you have any opinion about the closure of Fryer Street pool or simply want more information, please contact Mrs Lois Taylor on 07986321467.

